При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.
Isn't it?
1) It's his turn. 2) It's a nice party. 3) The meeting is over. 4) It's not his fault.
2. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.
Most willingly.
1) Did you mind being away from home for so long? 2) I hope you don't mind my bringing the dog with me. 3) Should li take him out? 4) Would you like to go shopping?
A soda drink with a turkey and gravy flavour that is (1) as undrinkable by its manufacturers is selling extraordinarily well Unexpectedly large quantities of bottles have been sold in the United States where they are preparing to (2) Thanksgiving later this week. A company in Seattle which (3) in unusual flavours put 6,000 bottles on (4) last week at 99 cents each. They sold out within hour Yesterday bidding (cmasku) on the eBay online auction site (5) more than 60 dollars a bottle. The nastiness of Turkey and Gravy Sod appears to be its biggest selling point. It (6) the perfect joke gift to take home to Mum or a younger brother or sister. At Thanksgivin families traditionally (7) a long weekend together. One newspaper reporter who (8) the drink said that, at first sip, it tasted of swed caramel and savoury butter and it got worse from there. Curiously, the drink is (9) for vegetarians. Peter Van Stolk who (10) the company which makes the drink called his product 'gross'.
3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).
1) called 2) considered 3) described 4) declared
4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).
1) amuse 2) entertain 3) remark 4) celebrate
5. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).
1) concentrates 2) specialises 3) focuses 4) dedicates
6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).
1) purchase 2) bargain 3) show 4) sale
7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).
1) managed 2) raised 3) succeeded 4) reached
8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).
1) sees 2) turns 3) seems 4) watches
 Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7). 1) keep 2) spend 3) pass 4) go
10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).
1) tried 2) attempted 3) proved 4) experimented

John McGregor talks to four performers who have made a career out of entertaining others.

1. The Illusionist

Who would expect to find England's answer to Harry Houdini in the sleepy Lancashire village of Mawdsley? Well, Matthew Tate has built up an impressive range of illusions and spectacular magic tricks to shock and thrill his audience, but many attribute his success to the way he manages to involve and excite his audience. They watch as he frees himself after being submerged handcuffed in a water-filled tank. He reminds his audience that failure would mean certain death and even asks them to hold their breath with him, just as Houdini did I ask him if he can tell me just one of his secrets. My question is met with a cheeky grin and, of course, complete silence!

2. The Living Statue

When people ask Maria Marks what she does for a living, she often tells them "nothing". Every day, she makes her living by dressing in an antique wedding dress, covering her skin in white clown paint and standing absolutely motionless on a pedestal in London's Covent Garden until a coin is thrown into her hat. So, what exactly draws the crowd when Maria "performs"? "Well, people want me to prove that I'm human." I ask Maria if she gets bored just standing there day after day. "No," she says. "I enter an almost trance-like state and an hour passes like a minute."

3. The Actor

Michael Webster has been an actor in London for almost fifteen years. Michael tells me all about the ups and downs of a typical actor's life. "You constantly strive to deliver a perfect performance, often under imperfect or unpleasant conditions."

I ask Michael how he feels when he's performing. "One of the most amazing feelings I have," he tells me, "is standing in front of an audience knowing that they expressly came to see me perform. It fills me with two overwhelming sensations: joy and extreme gratitude!"

4. The Circus Performer

Zhao Jian explains to me how she came to be touring the world as a hand balancer with a circus troupe. "As a young girl I was always jumping around," she tells me, "so one day my mum suggested that I enrol in one of the many acrobatic schools in Wuqiao county. We followed an exceptionally harsh programme, waking at five thirty in the morning each day to begin eight hours of tough physical exercises." And now that she has a job in the circus? "I practise an acrobatic move over and over again before I'm ready to perform it." I ask her if she has any regrets. She answers me without the least hesitation: "No, I was made for this life."

11. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

•	•				•		•			
Which performer refuses to answer one of the interviewer's questions?										
	1)	1	2) 2	3) 3	4) 4					

12. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer feels grateful to their audience?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

13. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer performs in a particular spot each day?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

14. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer owes some of their success to a technique used by someone else?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

Budapest is one of the most beautiful cities in Europe. Its many attractions include the Children's Railway, which is different from other railways because this train line (1) ... by youngsters aged 10 to 14. It (2) ... passengers through the beautiful forest parks of the Buda Hills ever since it (3) ... up in 1948.

Today, the railway (4) ... approximately 300,000 people a year on the 11-kilometre journey through the hills. Only young people who (5) ... successfully a special four-month training course are allowed to work there. The railway operates daily, and the young workers have to take one day off school every two weeks to participate. As long as their schoolwork (6) ..., their involvement is encouraged. Similar railways have been set up in other parts of the world, including Russia and Bulgaria, but the Budapest Children's Railway remains one of the largest and most popular trains of its kind that (7) ... passengers.

gest and most popular trains of its kind that (7) ... passengers.

15. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

1) runs 2) is running 3) has been running 4) is run

16. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

1) was carrying 2) has been carried 3) has carried 4) had carried

17. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

1) won't be suffering 2) hasn't been suffered 3) doesn't suffer 4) won't be suffered

18. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

1) is ever transporting 2) has ever transported 3) was ever transported 4) is ever transported

19. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Nobody seems to like Jessica, (не так ли)?

20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

The two candidates applied for the post, but (ни один) of them had the necessary qualifications.

21. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Using someone (другого) personal information and pretending to be them is a form of identity theft.

Online shopping is one of the fastest growing areas of the Net, offering users a large number of advantages over conventional shopping. Customers have access to a wider range of goods (1) ... in any shopping centre; (2) ... are no queues or parking problems; 'shops' are open 24 hours a day and purchases are delivered to your door. (3) ... is more, prices are competitive, and online price comparison services enable you to find the best bargains. These sites search the Net for a product and then show you (4) ... much different online stores are charging.

- 22. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- 23. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов
- **24.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **25.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

My own memories of sports lessons at school aren't particularly good, but that's mainly because of the type of school I went to. It was very (1) ... (COMMON) by British standards, with old-fashioned ways of teaching, and the headteacher didn't really think sports mattered at all. The school rarely organised sports events and never invested in sports equipment. There was very little emphasis on the importance of eating (2) ... (SENSE) and the benefits of keeping fit and exercising properly. I believe that issues like (3) ... (OBESE), anorexia, the nutritional value of food, etc. should be included in sports lessons at school. Children should be (4) ... (COURAGE) by teachers to take part in (5) ... (COMPETE) sports. Winning at sports can build up your self-esteem and confidence. On the other hand, since you can't expect to win every time, sports can also teach you how to be humble and (6) ... (REALIST).

- **26.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (1) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (1). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- **27.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (2) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (2). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- 28. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (3) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (3). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить
- 29. Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (4) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (4). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- **30.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (5) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (5). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
- **31.** Прочитайте текст. От приведенного в скобке (6) слова образуйте ОДНОКОРЕННОЕ слово таким образом, чтобы оно грамматически и лексически соответствовало содержанию текста. Заполните пропуск (6). Помните, что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить.
 - 1. The best thing about the job it is that you get to spend the whole summer outside, doing exciting
 - 2. activities like kayaking and climbing. What could be most better than that? I feel certain you will
 - 3. agree that this is would be an enjoyable way to spend the summer holidays. On the other hand, it
 - 4. can be quite stressful because you're dealing with kids the whole time, and they can be such difficult.
 - 5. Clearly, when working with young children can be challenging from time to time. They don't give
 - 6. you much time off, either. Staff who are expected to work upwards of fifty hours per week. So, there's
 - 7. virtually no downtime when you can just chill in the sunshine. Despite of these disadvantages, I would 8. still recommend this job to you. You'd be far perfect for it, given that you're so active and sporty, and
 - 9. you'd be a big hit with the kids. Let me to know if you want any contact names I'm sure I could find
 - 10. some email addresses for you. Please don't hesitate yourself to contact me if you require further help.
 - 32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
 - 35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

- 36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 38. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (7) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 39. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
- 2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
- 3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
- 4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
- 5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
- 6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.
- **40.** Прочитайте предложение (3). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.